
INTRODUCTORY MEETING OF IARF AT GOOD TIDING COMMUNITY 

CHURCH-KAMPALA , UGANDA 10
TH

 MAY, 2015. 

 

Host: Bishop Moses Mukembo 
 

 IARF Kenya chapter team:- 

                             Bishop Michael Wafula & Mrs 

Bishop Martin Mwambu 

Rev. Lawrence Adera 

Bishop George & Mrs 
Bishop Samwel Wafula 

Thomas Wamalwa 

We had a warm reception  from people of Uganda  through  Bishop  Moses Mukembo of Good Tiding 

Community Church. We received a nice choir and solo artist from both  Kenya and Uganda. 

 

IARF president Bishop Michael Wafula followed by  introducing leaders and his team after which he  

called upon Rev. Lawrence Adera who outline the purposes of IARF to its communities. After taking up a 

brief history and mandates of IARF, Bishop Martin Mwambu highlighted core issues that IARF  is  

working on. 

 

Bishop Moses and other few leaders who were there promised to have representatives from eight regions in 
Uganda and were expecting 50 plus members registration by the end of this month, May 2015. 

 

Other matters discussed ;how the Uganda chapter will operates.  The resolutions; 

1. The Uganda chapter shall be operation under the supervision of Kenya chapter President until   

iarf councils approves the chapter. 

2. Kenya chapter shall be helping  Uganda to have trainings all over the country under the 

supportive of collected funds from both sides.  

3. We also agreed to visit Rwanda in August this year . Congo, Tanzania and Ethiopia were also 

in the plan.  Forming East and  central Africa region is the target by 2019. 

 

The meeting ended  well .  
 

 
 



 

 
Group of choirs 

  
Merembe-Artist from Uganda                               Rose- Artist from Kenya 

 

 

 



 
Bishop Michael introducing the IARF Kenya leadership to bishop Moses 

 

 

 

  
 

 

  



 
Bishop Michael reading the core of IARF. 

 

 

 

 
Rev. Lawrence presenting a copy of  IARF Kenya chapter Handbook  to Bishop Moses 

Mukembo 

 

 



 

 
Bishop Michael also presenting Kenya chapter brochure to Bishop Moses Mukembo  

 

 

   
 

 



 
Bishop Emanuel from Rwanda expressing his interest on IARF. 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

The report is prepared by: 
Rev. Lawrence Adera 

IARK Kenya chapter-Secretary 

 


